Executive Summary:  
Dual Enrollment/Articulation Agreements
Information to Date: 
The attachments included with this item include copies of all articulation agreements that are current between the WCSD and various colleges, universities and trade schools, a listing of all dual enrollment opportunities, a listing of all AP courses and a listing of approximate costs for the various opportunities.  This will serve as a summary of the opportunities available to our students to earn college credits and will prepare us for further discussion of these things and Policies 9742 and 9743 at the January meeting.  
The dual enrollment program at SBU was not included in our state grant proposal since that was due in February and SBU did not have their approval to offer courses in Pennsylvania until August.  We would anticipate that this year, SBU will be included in our state grant application.  

Please note that dual enrollment as proposed last year was to include credit at JCC for our WCCC students.  This credit would be awarded based upon our teachers being accepted as adjunct faculty by JCC.  We identified six courses for this year.  Unfortunately, the state did not permit us to include any courses they deemed non-academic such as welding and machining, even though students can participate in further study in these areas at JCC.  We had three classes that were deemed appropriate for the program.  Two of our teachers did not have the credentials to meet the JCC requirements (Master’s Degree) and one of our teachers declined to submit her credentials to JCC.  

Financial Implications:

The money used to pay for the Board portion of the SBU courses this year was taken from the stimulus funds as administered through PA-PACT.  We will need to evaluate where the Board contribution will be placed in the budget this year if the Board desires to continue supporting this program in the same way.  
The Clarion program requires us to enroll 20 students to provide us with a regular teacher.  The 20 seats can be any combination of students in the four high schools since the class is delivered via distance learning.  During the 2008-2009 school year, empty seat were paid by a contingency fund established by the Board.  This school year, the money needed to pay for the empty seats is also included with the stimulus funding through the PA-PACT grant.  

Recommended Motion:

There is none at this time.
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